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 Our 20th Windemuth Family Reunion 

On July 9, 2019 the Windemuth Family descendants gathered for our 20th reunion in Tannersville, PA.  We stayed at the Chateau 
Resort and Conference Center, Camelback Mountain which is located in the Poconos Mountain Range.   

Tuesday morning the Windemuth Family Officers met to discuss past and current issues.  Our family members began to arrive 
throughout the day and in the evening, the welcome dinner was held for all with 40 Windemuth Family descendants in attendance.  

On Wednesday morning, Windemuth Family members held a family meeting, afterwards, we all posed for the family picture.  The 
afternoon was free,  so many members traveled to Wilkes-Barre area to visit the Wintermoot Fort location.  The fort or small forti-
fied house, which was the home to Georg Philip and Maria Windemuth, was a part of the Battle of Wyoming during the Revolu-
tionary War. The fort was burned down by the British commander on July 3, 1778 and following the battle, Phillip moved the 
family north and settled on the west bank of the Niagara River in Ontario, Canada.  

  Continued on page 2 

The 21th Windemuth Family Reunion  

July 2021 

Bellingham, Washington 
See Page 5 for details 
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Linda & Neal Wintermute,  Ann & ED  Cosgrove 

Gretchen & Ralph Wintermute 

Our Reunion Hosts 

Descendants of Johann Georg Windemuth 

Descendants of Georg Phillip Windemuth 

Descendant of Anna Elizabeth Windemuth 

 Continued from page 1 

We departed the hotel on Thursday morning for our tour of Stillwater, New 
Jersey, the ancestral home for Johann Georg and his son Peter Windemuth.  

We traveled over the  Delaware  Gap,  then into Stillwater Township, New 
Jersey.  Our first stop was at the Casper and Shafer Mill which is one the last 

water powered mills in New Jersey and stopped operation in 1958. The first 
mill was constructed in 1743 and was located up stream on the Paulinskill 

River. The second mill (larger than the first) was built in 1764 at the current 
location but it burned down in 1840.  The third and current mill was built in 
1844.  We were able to tour inside the mill thanks to Ed Cosgrove. 

Next,  we walked up the street to view the Shafer House with a small log 
cabin that is attached to the House.  It is said the Johann Georg Windemuth 
lived in the cabin for a short time, Johann married Johanna Barnhardt while 

her sister, Maria Bernhardt married Casper Shaver.  Across the street is the 
house that Abraham Shafer built around 1775, which is called Whitehall. 

Continuing our tour, we visited the Stillwater Township Historical Society 

Museum.   Following  lunch,  we  then  drove  to  the  home  of    Peter   
Wintermute, son of Johann Georg which was built about 1791.  Over the past 

few years the house had deteriorated and needed repairs.  Prior to our visit, 
the  house  was  sold  and the  new owner, Dimiti  Gatanas,   was  in the  

process  of   remodeling the house.  He and his family provided refreshments 
along with a tour of the house.  Just before we left the house it started to rain 
very hard, but our next stop was the Stillwater Cemetery.   Walking in the 

rain, we located the head stone for Johann Georg Windemuth and his wife 
Johanna and son Peter Wintermute and family.  We then boarded the bus, 

dried off, and  headed  back  to  the  hotel.    In  the  evening, we  gathered  
for  the Windemuth family banquet.  What a great time we all had.  

A big thanks to Neal & Linda Wintermute, Ed & Ann Cosgrove               
for their assistance in organizing this reunion. 

 

***Additional pictures are located on the Windemuth Heritage Web Page*** 
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Stillwater Grist Mill Large grinding stones 

Casper Shafer’s House Peter Wintermute House 
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Kitchen Fireplace, Peter’s house Pond on Peter’s property  

Viewing Johann Georg Windemuth Headstone Peter Wintermute Family Headstone 

It was a tradition for the Wintemute women, first cousins and their daughters , descendants of Georg Phillip, to gather at 

a cousin’s home for a pot luck and yearly visit.  Later, the tradition changed to all Wintemute cousins and their families. 

The first Sunday afternoon after Labor Day, of every year, we gather at our Bay Front Habour, Hamilton, Ontario. So far 

the weather has cooperated and we always look forward to eating, visiting and reminiscing. 

Mini Reunion of descendants of Georg Phillips Wintemute 

By Carole Birnie 
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Battle of Wyoming Monuments 

Wilkes-Barre, PA 

Fort Wintermoot Monument 

Bloody Rock 

2021 Windemuth Family Reunion 

Bellingham, Washington 

The 21th Windemuth Family reunion will be held in July 2021 in 

Bellingham, Washington.   The dates are not final, but probably will 

be during the second week of July.  Please mark your calendars.  

Additional information will be sent our in the next newsletter, this 

December, it will also be on the Windemuth Family Heritage Web 

page and Facebook.  

Seattle, which is just north of Bellingham, is one of the starting 

points for taking an Alaska Cruise.  There are two seven day cruises, 

offered by Princess Cruise Line, they leave on July 17 or 18, 2021, 

both are round trips that start and end in Seattle. If you are interest-

ed, please call or email Ralph Wintermute.   For more information 

regarding the Princess cruises, please  visit  to the Princess web site.  

Questions about the reunion, please contact Ralph Wintermute for 

further information. 

 Email: rwmute@aol.com   

 Phone: 1-661-904-5883 
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Huron & Jean Wintermute 

Canadian Lawn Bowling Champions 
Written by 

Donna (Wintermute) Ellis 

For my brother, Ed, my sister, Norma and for me, lawn bowling played an 
important role in our growing up.  Lawn bowling, for us, was a family sport.  
Mom’s dad, Carl Jackson, was an avid lawn bowler, and he taught Mom to 
bowl when she was young and in turn, Grandpa and Mom and Dad taught all 
of us to lawn bowl.  Saturdays were often spent at whichever tournament was 
on for the weekend in the Western Ontario Bowling Association.  We would 
don our whites and trundle off for a day of lawn bowling. We would always 
have a picnic between games.  Grandpa would bring a canned ham. (The kind 
that required a key to open the can.  I don’t even know if you can still buy that 
stuff!), Grandma Mabel always baked her famous bowling cake .   Mom 
would round out the meal with salads.  There was always plenty of food, in 
case others to join us for lunch. 
 
But while we were growing up and enjoying the family time lawn bowling, 
looking back, I think Mom and Dad had ulterior motives.   While on the 
greens, they were quietly teaching us life lessons.  We certainly learned about 
sportsmanship and being gracious in victory or defeat.  Win or lose, we knew 

Jean and Huron Wintermute 

we would likely face those same opponent teams again at a later date.  In addition, we learned the value of a firm handshake and a 
smile.  We learned how to socialize with people, usually much older than ourselves.  We learned that food, shared, always tastes 
better and that there is always room for a few more around the table. We learned about the sport of lawn bowling.  We learned a 
lot about life. 
Dad and Mom both bowled competitively for many years.  Mom won the bronze medal in Women’s Pairs play in the Canadian 
Lawn Bowling Championships in 1975. She won back-to-back Canadian Championship gold medals for Women’s Triples play, in 
1978 and 1979.  She was the National Singles champion in 1986. She was the silver medal winner in Women’s Pairs play in 
Moncton, New Brunswick in 1988.  Her success on the greens led to invitations to play in two world bowls events, the Pacific 
Rim Games in Australia in 1984 and the Commonwealth Games in Scotland in 1986.  Mom went on to qualify as an International 
Umpire for the game. She was widely respected as a knowledgeable and impartial judge. 
 
Dad was a champion in his own right, earning two Canadian Championship gold medals in the Men’s Fours event.  Mom was of 
the opinion that they were the only couple to win National Championship metals in the same year (1986) for separate events.  
Mom and Dad continued to enjoy the game and to travel worldwide for many years. 
 
Posthumously, Mom was inducted, as one of the first inductees, into the Ontario Lawn Bowling Hall of Fame.  Marilyn Hart, 
from London, Ontario, (with whom Mom partnered in 1988) delivered a glowing tribute to Mom at the Induction Gala, held in 
Toronto in 2018.  Among other things, she said, 
 

“There is an old saying, “It doesn’t matter if you win or lose; it’s how you play the game.”  
That saying wasn’t written by Jean Wintermute, but it certainly describes how she  

approached the game of bowls.  She believed in sportsmanship; not gamesmanship.” 
 

My brother, sister and I, along with our spouses, and some of our children and grandchildren, were present to accept the honor 
awarded to Mom.  It was awarded on April 20th, which would have been Dad’s 100th birthday, had he still been alive.  Both 
Mom and Dad would have loved to be there, proudly wearing their burgundy champions jackets. 
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The Windemuth Family  Heritage 1996 

A great gift for you family or  Local Historical  and Genealogy Societies  

Order your Personnel Copy 
$65 plus $12.50 shipping  

 

Or 
 

Donate a set of Windemuth Heritage Books  
To your local Historical or Genealogy Societies 

$12.50 Shipping 

Place your order now: 
Send $77.00, for your personnel copy 

Send $12.50 for you donated copy 
Check or money order made payable to: 

 
Windemuth Family Org. 

C/O Cathy Ingraham 

PO Box 20277 

Beaumont, TX 77720 

Please include your street and postal mailing address  or the name of the Historical or Genealogy 
Society their street and postal address and your e-mail address 

Professionally published  
with information 

On 12,000 Windemuth descendants 

Officers and Committee Chairmen 

President: 
Audreyann Bresnahan 
Box 1201 
Rimbey, Alberta TOC 2JO 
Phone: (403) 843-2453 
E-mail: abresnahan@windemuth.org 
 
Vice President: 
Ralph Wintermute 
26828 Neff Court 
Santa Clarita, CA. 91351 
Phone: (661) 298-9551 
E-mail: rwintermute@windemuth.org 
 
Treasure: 
Cathy Ingraham 
PO Box 20277 
Beaumont, TX 77720 
Phone: (409) 985-2373 
E-mail: cingraham@windemuth.org 
 
Secretary: 
Carol Birnie 
314 East 15th Street 
Hamilton, Ontario  L9A4G5 
Phone: (905) 515-3226 
Email: cbirnie@windemuth.org 
 
 

Cemetery Committee Chairmen: 
Neal D. Wintermute, Chair 
3294 Springbrook Dr. 
Fairfield, OH 45011 
Phone: (513) 889-1738 
E-mail: nwintermute@windemuth.org. 
 
Genealogy Committee Chairman: 
Michael Johnson, Chair 
20 Walsh Ct. 
Brantford, Ontario N3T 5X9 
Phone: (519) 759-6831 
E-mail: mjohnson@windemuth.org 
 
DNA Testing Administrator: 
Susan Theresa Meier, Chair 
4974 Willow Vale Way 
Elk Grove, CA 95758 
Phone: (916) 684-5368 
E-mail: Smeier@windemuth.org 
 
Web Master: 
James W. Wintermute 
517 Monroe St. 
Fort Atkinson, WI 53538 
Phone: (920) 397-7119 
E-mail: jwintermute@windemuth.org 
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Family News 
Reunions, births, marriages, deaths and missing address 

     Send information and updates to: 

 Ralph Wintermute 

 26828 Neff Court 

 Santa Clarita, CA. 91351 

rwintermute@windemuth.org 

 E-mail: rwintermute@windemuth.org 

Missing Family Members: 
The Post Office returned newsletters mailed to the following family members indicating expired or no forwarding address. 

Please contact us if you can provide update mailing information on these individuals. 

** Death Announcements ** Windemuth Family Newsletter is Changing 

Starting in 2022 the Windemuth Family Newsletter will only we 
sent out via email.  This change is happening because the cost 

has increase over the past years and the revenue we received 
from membership dues has decreased.    If you would like to 

receive the Windemuth Family Newsletter after 2022 we will 
need your email address.  Currently we sent out 800 newsletters 
per mailings and I have about 267 emails listed but some may be 

out of date, but during this transition we will continue to mail 
out the newsletter.  The newsletter is also available online on the 

Windemuth Heritage web page at : 

                            www.Windemuth.org.  

Windemuth Family History Requested 

The Windemuth Newsletter is dedicated to our family’s history.  
We need articles and stories about the family.  Some articles 
that I have written, come from family members and others from 
searching the internet .  My inventory is currently very low and 
I’ am  looking  for  additional  articles  or stories.  To help us 
continue this tradition, please forward any article, story or idea 
for an article to Ralph Wintermute, Editor, via email or mail.    

Email Address:     wintermute@windemuth.org                                           
Mailing Address:  Ralph Wintermute                                                
    26828 Neff Court                            
                 Santa Clarita, CA 91351 

Glenn Alexander Wintemute, of Medford, Oregon, 4th 

great-grandson to George Philip Windemuth and father 

of Garen Wintemute. Glenn Wintemute, 94, passed 

away at his beloved Pitchfork Ranch on October 9, 

2019. He was born in Los Angeles and grew up in Long 

Beach, CA, before entering the Army in 1943. During 

WWII Glenn served in the South Pacific with Battery B 

in the 316 Field Artillery of the 81st Infantry. n 1948 he 

married Joy LaVroff with whom he had two sons, 

Garen (Sacramento, CA) and Eric (Newport Beach, 

CA). In 1981 he married Patricia Sullivan with whom 

he had son Mitchell (Palm Beach Gardens, FL) and 

daughter  Anne  (Denver, CO).   Glenn  frequently   

expressed  his  pride   in   his  children,  and derived  

immense pleasure from his seven grandchildren: Wolf, 

Lion, Aria, Ellery, Alexander, Juno and William. 

Lost Members 

Surname 
First Middle Address 1 City St/Pr Country 

AMARO ANGEL STUBER 306 N KENTUCKY LN WICHITA KS USA 

BEEMER PAUL H. 9318 OTTO ST DOWNEY CA USA 

CLOUGH REX ALAN PMB 193 DEMING NM USA 

COCHRAN M  2839 W KENNEWICK AVE PMB 253 KENNEWICK WA USA 

CONIBEAR RICHARD DAVID 1810 FLOWING WELL RD BONIFAY FL USA 

CROSS JUDY  21 E BAY RD WILLSBORO NY USA 

HARRIS KEVIN LEROY ROUTE 4 BOX 157 WINFIELD KS USA 

HARRISON PAUL LAWRENCE 422 NORTH COLBY ST VALLEY CENTER KS USA 

MARTIN DAWN TAYLOR 1139 FLETCHER DR. REYNOLDSBURG OH USA 

MEIER JOHN PAUL 7733 NALL AVE PRAIRIE VLG KS USA 

WEBB MICHELLE DARLENE 415 N CARRIE ST MCPHERSON KS USA 

WINTERMUTE R GAIL 13036 BURLINGAME AVE OKLAHOMA CITY OK USA 

WINTERMUTE RAND H 121 SACRAMENTO AVE SAUSALITO CA USA 

http://www.Windemuth.org
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Now Accepting Credit Card Payments 

Pay for Membership  On-Line  

N ow you can renew your annual support, buy a Life Membership or purchase a set of 
Heritage Books using your credit card or PayPal account.   Your payments will be pro-

cessed through a secure connection provided by PayPal.  It’s simple to use.  To become a 
new member or extend your current membership, just go to our web site, 
www.windemuth.org.  Select “Becoming a Member” under the “Family Organization” menu 
item, then click on Pay Now and follow the prompts. 

  

 Life Members 
 

      Walter Bean 
      Noel J. Becar 
      Susan Bennick 
      Linda Bethune 

      Carole Wintemute Birnie 

      Audreyann Eileen Bresnahan 

      Douglas Craig Brown 
      Joan Chewey 

      Heinz Conti-Windemuth 
      Guenevere Dean 

      Gene Winfield Dennis 
      Louise Dukes 
      Linda Eden 
      Donna Ellis1 

      Claire Wintermote Hardin 

      Cathy Ann Ingraham 
      Michael Johnson 

      Brian Kline 

      Rebecca Lewis 

      Thomas Michael Louden 
      Beth Marsau 
      Marcia Jane McManus 
      Suzanna Theresa Meier 
      Shirley Wagoner Mickey 
      Emma E. Murray 
      Richard Ramage 

      Jeffrey Ramage 
      Debra Schneider 
      Vera Smith  
        Dean Gaylord Smith 

      Janice Wintermote Snyder2 

      Joyce S. Suess 
      Jeane Bedo Titus 
      Carolyn Anne Wilkie2 

      Kim Windemuth 

      Richard Neil Wintamute 
      Bruce Scott Wintemute 
      Martha Jane Wintemute 
      Norman Stewart Wintemute2 

      Leonard Noal Wintermote 
      Varnard Lawrence Wintermote 
      David Michael Wintermute 
      Dean Hallie Wintermute2 

      Dohrman Wintermute 
      James Arthur Wintermute 
      James W. Wintermute 

      Jesse Lee Wintermute 
      Neal Duane Wintermute 
      Pell Brooks Wintermute 
      Ralph Edward Wintermute 

      Timothy Paul Wintermute 
      William A. Wintermute 
      William R. Wintermute II 
      Susan Gale Wintermuth 
      Daryl Elaine Yarmoloy 

 

(1) Indicates New Life Member 

(2)  Indicates Deceased Life Member 

***Please Support Your Family Organization *** 

Windemuth Family Organization expenses are covered by voluntary contributions from family 

members like you.  Your support pays the costs of the newsletter production, cemetery stone restora-
tion, web site operation and other operation costs.  (The top of your mailing label indicates your 
current membership status). 

Annual Contribution:    Please consider contributing $15 US annually so we can keep our                                                                     
          Windemuth Family heritage alive for future generations.  Many family 
           members find it convenient to pay two or more years ahead. 

 Life Member:              Family members may elect to become a Life Member by making a 
          single $300 US Contribution. 

Whatever amount is right for you 
Pay online at www.windemuth.org 

or  

Send your check made payable to: 

 

Windemuth Family Organization 

C/O Cathy Ingraham 

PO Box 20277 

Beaumont, TX 77720 

 
 

  Name: ___________________________________________________________________ 

 

 
 Address: __________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 City: ________________________   State: ______________ Zip Code: _______________ 
 

 

 Phone: _______________________  E-mail: _____________________________________ 



 

Attention 

**Wanted** 

 Articles 

Old Family Pictures 

Stories 

Biographies 

  

For the Newsletter 

Please sent to 

  

Ralph Wintermute 

26828 Neff Court 

Santa Clarita, Ca. 91351 

rwintermute@windemuth.org 

Editor  

 
 

Is Your Family’s Genealogy up-to-date? 

 

On-line or by paper, it’s easy to submit your family information 

If you find an error, omission or missing family line, our Genealogy Committee would like to hear 
from you.  Your submissions can be e-mailed to: 

genealogy@windemuth.org 

Or  

Visit our Web Site 

www.windemuth.org 

 

Ralph E. Wintermute, Editor 

Windemuth Family Organization 

26828 Neff Court 

Santa Clarita, CA 91351 

RETURN SERVICES REQUESTED 

Please check the top of the mailing 

label for membership status 

Windemuth 

Family Newsletter 

The Newsletter for the descendants 

of 

Johann Christopher Windemuth 

Georg Philip Windemuth 

Anna Elisabeth  Windemuth 

 

First Class Mail 

Come Join Us on Facebook 


